		< T Vot		
E O R	TITLE	THOMAS J. STOSUR, DIRECTOR	CITY of	
	AGENCY NAME & ADDRESS	DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING 8 TH FLOOR, 417 EAST FAYETTE STREET	BALTIMORE	
	SUBJECT	CITY COUNCIL BILL #15-0487/ ZONING – OFFICE- RESIDENCE DISTRICTS – ACCESSORY SHOPS	MEMO	



The Honorable President and

Members of the City Council City Hall, Room 400 100 North Holliday Street

At its regular meeting of March 26, 2015, the Planning Commission considered City Council Bill #15-0487, for the purpose of increasing the maximum aggregate size allowed for certain accessory shop uses in an Office-Residence District.

DATE:

March 27, 2015

In its consideration of this Bill, the Planning Commission reviewed the attached staff report, which recommended approval of City Council Bill #15-0487 and adopted the following resolution; nine members being present (nine in favor).

RESOLVED, That the Planning Commission concurs with the recommendation of its departmental staff, and recommends that City Council Bill #15-0487 be passed by the City Council.

If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Wolde Ararsa, Division Chief, Land Use and Urban Design Division at 410-396-4488.

TJS/WA

Attachment

cc: Ms. Kaliope Parthemos, Chief of Staff

Mr. Colin Tarbert, Deputy Mayor for Economic and Neighborhood Development

Mr. Leon Pinkett, Assistant Deputy Mayor for Economic and Neighborhood Development

Ms. Angela Gibson, Mayor's Office

The Honorable Rochelle "Rikki" Spector, Council Rep. to Planning Commission

Mr. David Tanner, BMZA

Mr. Geoffrey Veale, Zoning Administration

Ms. Sharon Daboin, DHCD

Ms. Barbara Zektick, DOT

Ms. Elena DiPietro, Law Dept.

Ms. Natawna Austin, Council Services

Ms. Melissa Krafchik, PABC



PLANNING COMMISSION

Wilbur E. "Bill" Cunningham, Chairman

STAFF REPORT



March 26, 2015

REQUEST: CCB#15-0487/ Zoning – Office-Residence Districts – Accessory Shops
For the purpose of increasing the maximum aggregate size allowed for certain accessory shop uses in an Office-Residence District.

RECOMMENDATION: Approval

STAFF: Eric Tiso

PETITIONER(S): St. Agnes Hospital, c/o Caroline L. Hecker, Esq., Rosenberg / Martin / Greenberg, LLP

CONFORMITY TO PLANS

This proposal is consistent with the design and intent of Office-Residential districts as outlined in TransForm Baltimore, the draft comprehensive update to the Zoning Code.

ANALYSIS

<u>Purpose</u>: This bill modifies the limits on accessory shops in the Office-Residential (O-R) districts under §5-202 of the Zoning Code. Accessory shops are allowed in multi-family buildings that contain 50 or more dwelling and efficiency units, or in buildings containing more than 20,000 sqft of gross floor area devoted to business and professional office uses. However, these accessory shops are limited to a short list of uses (dining room, cocktail lounge, drug store or pharmacy, newsstand, retail food shops, beauty shops, barber shops, and similar personal service shops primarily for the occupants of the building), they must be conducted entirely inside the building, and they may not exceed 7% of the gross floor area of the building.

This bill proposes to increase the maximum amount of accessory shops allowable in these buildings to either 10% of the gross floor area of the building, or to the entirety of the ground floor, whichever may be greater. The intent behind this change is to allow for more logically arranged space in qualifying buildings. The current maximum limit of 7% of accessory shops may not, in lower and broader footprint buildings, provide enough space to fill the ground floor. Today's limitation could potentially leave a remainder of ground floor space that is not practically usable by the residential or office space users, as on the upper floors of the building.

Rationale: Staff supports this change to the O-R districts, as it will provide for sensible use of supporting commercial uses, and provide for more efficient use of these larger qualifying buildings. As proposed in the draft of TransForm Baltimore, O-R districts are included as a Special Purpose District, and similar specific commercial uses are allowable, but they are not limited in area as they are in today's Zoning Code. This proposed amendment will allow for more practical use of larger buildings in O-R districts.

<u>Community Notification</u>: This bill has been advertised via GovDelivery, our digital outreach tool, as well as by direct e-mail from Comprehensive Planners to their potentially impacted communities.

Thomas J. Stosur

Director